Good afternoon,

| urge you to oppose H5940. This bill will force more businesses to just shut down without notice. In
many cases employees may not be in the situation to buy into a business, now by notifying them ahead
of time of your intent to sell you will instead lose employees and significantly diminish the company's
value and prevent it from being sold in most cases with a smooth transition, saving jobs.

Respectfully,

Brenda Jacob
Hawkins Machine Company, Inc.



